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BOARD OF SELECTMEN
COMMUNITY FOR CARE COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES - SEPTEMBER 10, 2014
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING ROOM - TOWN OFFICES

CALL TO ORDER
Pastor Woody Eddins called the meeting of the Board of Selectmen Community for Care Committee to order at 6:05PM on Wednesday, September 10, 2014.  The meeting was held in the Board of Education Meeting Room of the Simsbury Town Offices located at 933 Hopmeadow Street, Simsbury, CT.  Also in attendance were the following members:  Helen Donaher, Karen Gallagher, Richard Holden, Sue Homrok-Lemke, Sharon Lawson, Mickey Lecours-Beck, Hannah Reynolds, Sally Rieger, Becky Rosenthal, Fred Sifodaskalakis, Thomas Steen, Judy Sturgis and other interested parties.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Everyone stood for the Pledge of Allegiance
PUBLIC AUDIENCE
No one spoke in public audience.

1. APPROVAL OF JUNE 11, 2014 MEETING MINUTES
Ms. Lecours-Beck made a motion for approval of the June 11, 2014 minutes.  Ms. Lawson seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
2.  DEBRIEFING OF LAST MEETING AND UPDATES
There were no discussions at this meeting.
3.  PARENTS GUIDE UPDATE
· Discussion of distribution plan and publicity

Ms. Lecours-Beck noted that the Parent’s Guides have been distributed to the High School as well as Henry James Middle School.  Ms. Homrok-Lemke noted that these are being distributed at the open houses at the schools and that there has been very positive feedback.  Guides are also available at Simsbury Public Library, Town Hall, Social Services and the Simsbury Police Department.
4.  PRESENTATION BY SIMSBURY POLICE SCHOOL RESOURCE OFFICERS

     ABOUT DRUGS AND SUBSTANCE ISSUES IN THE COMMUNITY
Officer Sifodaskalakis stated that it was requested, at the last meeting, to put a presentation together for all the drugs and alcohol in our communities.  He also noted that every police officer in Simsbury has been issued a book on street drugs to help identify what they are.  Officer Sifodaskalakis stated that the Police Department is distributing flyers “Got Drugs” for the medication drop box located at the Simsbury Police Department.  The flyers are available at CVS, Walgreens, Town Hall and the Police Department
Officer Todd Kushman and Officer Tim May presented a PowerPoint presentation to committee members on Drug/Alcohol Guide for Concerned Parents.
Drugs Discussed in presentation:

· Marijuana

· Alcohol

· Prescription Medications

· Heroin

· Molly (ecstasy)

Other items reviewed:

· Some reasons why individuals would start using drugs/alcohol

· Things to look for if someone is using one of these drugs/alcohol

· Items and places used to hide drugs 
· Different packaging of drugs and why they are marked
· Finding tiny elastic bands around your home
5.  DISCUSSION OF COMMUNICATIONS
· Website creation
Ms. Homrok-Lemke stated that it was mentioned that there are town resources of people who might be interested, who have communications experience, to work on a subcommittee for the website and to let her know if they are interested.  
· Whether members want programs and information forwarded to them about related opportunities
Pastor Woody asked if members would like to receive e-mail information about various programs and activities that are going on.  Ms. Homrok-Lemke noted that they often receive flyers or e-mails of different programs going on.  She noted that they would like to balance with the community members what to share with this committee and asked for member’s e-mail addresses if they would like to receive this information.
6.  DISCUSSION OF POSSIBLE SPEAKERS, PROGRAMS OR MAILINGS TO 

     COMMUNITY
Mr. Steen noted that a suicide prevention initiative, that was started last year in Simsbury, has had many accomplishments and would like to see this program continue and also to expand the training to more people in Town.  He would also like to start a post-vention (after suicide occurs) program in Simsbury.
Ms. Homrok-Lemke stated that, at the last meeting, Mr. Lehman brought up the possibility of pulling together a forum of mental health practitioners in the Farmington Valley and to share the resources they provide and as well as their background.  She noted that she would like to develop some type of push notification with this information to get out to residents.  Ms. Homrok-Lemke asked if any members would like to be on a subcommittee to let her know.
It was suggested to have someone come in to explain why Marijuana is being grown in Simsbury.
Ms. Donaher stated that Hartford Hospital can send some to speak on mental illness.

7.  NEXT MEETING DATE:  JANUARY 14, 2015 AT 6:00 P.M., BOE MEETING 
     ROOM
8.  NEW BUSINESS
No new business was discussed at this meeting.
9.  ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Steen made a motion to adjourn the September 10, 2014 meeting of the Board of Selectmen Community for Care Committee at 7:40PM.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Rosenthal and was unanimously approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Brigham
Clerk
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